
June 10, 2025 

 

The Winnebago County Board of Supervisors met in session at 9:00 A.M. June 

10, 2025, adjourned from June 3, 2025. 

Present: Supervisors Smith, Jensvold, and Durby 

Absent:  

On a motion by Durby and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to 
approve the minutes for June 3, 2025, Board Meeting and approve the agenda for June 
10, 2025.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

Kris Oswald, Drainage Clerk, discussed drainage matters. 

Scott Meinders, Engineer, discussed Secondary Road matters including updates 
on the new building. Concrete on the inside is complete and once it is cured the inside 
can start. The road guys are working on blading the roads. Some of the crews are 
working on the June 2024 FEMA cleanup project. 

On a motion by Jensvold and seconded by Durby the Supervisors moved to sign 
the Secondary Road contract. All voted aye. Motion carried. 

On a motion by Jensvold and seconded by Durby the Supervisors moved to 
approve the Budget Amendment Resolution. All voted aye. Motion carried. 



 



 



 

On a motion by Durby and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to 

approve the following Auditor’s Transfers: #4016 from General Basic to Winn-Worth 

Betco for $12,731.25; #4017 from General Basic to Public Health for $190,000.00; #4018 

from UR2 to Secondary Roads for $144,000.00; and #4019 from UR2A to UR2 for 

$500,000.00. All voted aye. Motion carried. 

The following Manure Management Plans were received by the Auditor’s office: 

Eagle 7 #65871; Eagle 8 #65304; Eagle 9 #65916; Eagle 10 #68889; High Brook Farms 

LLC 1 #59536; and Holland Pork LLC Site 2 #68923, in Winnebago County, Iowa. 

The session was adjourned until 9:00 A.M. June 17, 2025. 

 
__________________________ 
Susan Smith, Chairperson 

Attest:  _________________________ 
 Kris Oswald, Deputy Auditor 
 


